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ENVIRONMENTAL ALERT 
 
Underground Storage Tanks Control Regulation 
 
On February 10, 2014, the Puerto Rico Environmental Quality Board (“EQB”) issued a public notice 
informing its intent to adopt a new Underground Storage Tanks Control Regulation (“Proposed UST 
Regulation”), and starting a thirty (30) day public comment period. 
 
In addition to repealing the current underground storage tank regulation, the Proposed UST 
Regulation would establish new standards concerning the installation, operation, leak detection and 
spill prevention for UST systems. Moreover, it incorporates various provisions of the Energy Act of 
2005 regarding the operation of USTs, among these: 
 

 Training of UST operators 
 Product delivery prohibition 
 Secondary containment for new and replaced USTs 
 Financial responsibility  

 
The Proposed UST Regulation also imposes new requirements and prohibitions upon the regulated 
community with respect to remediation activities at UST release sites, including soil and groundwater 
clean-up levels for various parameters, which among others include methyl tert-butyl ether, benzene, 
ethylbezene, toluene, xylene and TPH. 
 
The EQB has scheduled a public hearing on the Proposed UST Regulation for March 14, 2014.  
 
The Proposed UST Regulation can be downloaded from EQB’s website.   
 
If you have any questions or comments or wish additional information regarding this matter please 
contact any of the attorneys listed below, members of our Environmental, Energy & Land Use 
Practice Group: 
 

Carlos J. Fernández-Lugo 787.250.5669 cfl@mcvpr.com 

Jorge J. García Díaz 787.250.5814 jjg@mcvpr.com 
Rosa Corrada-Colón 787.250.5651 rcc@mcvpr.com 
Germán Novoa-Rodríguez 787.250.5603 gnr@mcvpr.com 
Pedro F. Meléndez-Arreaga 787.250.5677 pfm@mcvpr.com 
Hernán Marrero-Caldero 787.250.5600 hmc@mcvpr.com 
Ignacio J. Vidal-Cerra 787.250.2612 ivc@mcvpr.com 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client 
relationship with McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
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